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MINUTES
September 5, 2008
ACADEMIC STANDARDS COMMITTEE 
Meeting Time:  2::00pm
Conference Room G-107
The meeting was chaired by Dr. Peggy Romeo.

Committee members In attendance:  Peggy Romeo (Chair,) Gail Tracey (Lee Campus,) Mary Faulkner (Lee Campus,) Thomas Wayne (Lee Campus,)  Kathy Morris (Lee Campus,) David Luther (Collier Campus,) Christy Gilfert (Charlotte Campus.)
Recorded by:  Suzy Callanan
	AGENDA TOPIC
	Academic Standards Committee Fall Session 

	New Members

	Christy Gilfert  (Student Services, Charlotte Campus and David Luther (Professor, Collier Campus,) were introduced  via video conferencing.

	Governing Policies and Procedures
	·  P. Romeo reviewed committee’s progress with new members, and briefly outlined new requests from the previous day’s meeting with Dr. Atkins from  the morning’s Academic Forum meeting.     

· The committee read through the policy and agreed upon the minor revisions of Dr. Atkins, but requested guidance from Dr. Atkins before addressing concerns which surfaced from the Academic Forum meeting. 
· P. Romeo suggested subgroup to begin authoring an additional policy for Faculty/Staff.  K. Morris and P. Romeo to author new policy.

	Concerns of Academic Forum
	· Several of the Health Sciences, Technology, and Education have rules specific to those disciplines.  Should these be standardized and be included as detailed statements in the new Governing Policies and Procedures draft?
· M. Faulkner suggested P. Romeo contact Jeanette Foy, Associate Dean of Professional Programs, and ask her for a copy of handbooks for each discipline in question.

	Faculty Authoring Policy
	· There is no written draft in place as of yet, but it was agreed that a sub-committee consisting of R. Beeson, J. Connell, and P. Romeo, would begin working on a draft for the next meeting.

	Civility Statement
	· Even though the Jamestown Community College civility statement was adopted for students, it didn’t address other members on the Edison State College campus.  An agreement was made to revise the statement to also include all campus members.  Thomas Wayne and Christy Gilfert volunteered to revise to better fit our campus.

	Honesty/Cheating Policy
	· D. Luther questioned as to whether we were to compose an Honesty/Cheating policy.  The committee explained that we were asked to create a policy last semester, but at the same time Faculty Senate had just finished a policy.  Since we reviewed it last semester and gave it back, it wasn’t addressed again.
· P. Romeo advised that it had been addressed again earlier that morning at the Academic Forum meeting and Dr. Atkins and Cindy Ewald were going to look into it.

· Agreeing that the policy should be in the charge of the Academic Standards Committee, a subgroup of M. Faulkner, G. Tracey, C. Gilfert, and D. Luther to begin revising the policy.

	Conclusion of Meeting
	· Subcommittees to have drafts ready for next meeting.

· Future meeting times scheduled for 1st Friday of each month 2:15 – 3:30.

· P. Romeo also to meet following week with Dr. Atkins and Cindy Ewald to get suggestions for the Governing Policy concerns and also the Honesty/Cheating 



The meeting was adjourned at 2:50 p.m.
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